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Our Shop 

Quality and taste of our products is very 
much a priority for us. We use local 
producers and suppliers where possible, 
to ensure fresh and sustainably sourced 
produce. We have a great selection of 
homemade pies and pastries as well as 
cheese and cooked meats on our deli 
counter. 

Did you know? Every Friday this counter 
is stocked with a splendid range of 

homemade treats such as triple 
chocolate brownies, or perhaps a fresh 
fruit meringue. Every week is different  

Opening Times 

Monday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Tuesday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Wednesday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Thursday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Friday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Saturday 9.00am-5.00pm  

Sunday 10.00am-4.00pm 

Our Café 
A light and airy café with lots of outside 

space to play or park up bikes. 

Our breakfast and lunch menus offer a range 

of tasty traditional home cooked food. See a 

picture of our very popular Farmers Fry’s 

Breakfast below  

Our speciality is our delicious cakes, pies and 

puddings and our coffee is good too  

We will try our very best to accommodate 

any allergies or food intolerance, just ask 

one of our staff and they will be happy to 

help  To reserve a table, we accept 

telephone Bookings  

hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk 

01377 271038 
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish 
Council and advertising, The Bulletin is 
produced and delivered monthly by our 
team of volunteers to every address in 
the village.  If you need help with: 

Advertising –  

Margaret on 07919 444155 

Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 

Diary Dates/handwritten items  

– Sue M on 275333  

Design and graphics for your item – 
Richard on the email below. 

Contributions are always welcome.   The 
Bulletin relies on contributions from local 
people to keep it as interesting and relevant 
as possible to life in our village.   If you 
would like to send an item for publication 
please email this to the address at the 
bottom of this notice, where one of the 
team will do their best to reply within 2–3 
days. 

Guidelines for Contributors and details of 
Advertising Costs can be found on the village 
website: www.huttoncranswick.com under 
the Community Information tab. 

All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must 
be with us by the 16th of the month, 
otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.  

Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com 

When contacting our advertisers please tell 
them that you saw their advert in The 
Bulletin. 

Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any 
responsibility for the content of published 
advertisements. 

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks. 

Welcome  
David Wellington is to be 
congratulated on bringing an 
excellent model railway show to 
Hutton Cranswick in October. The 
event was well attended at 
Foreman’s Showroom and raised 
over £1300 for the village show 
fund. It is hoped that the event 
can be repeated next year. If you 
missed the excellent Nafferton 
layout, then it will be in York at 
Easter next year. 

This issue sees us on the 
countdown to Christmas. Friends 
of the School are organising a 
children’s nearly new sale on 
November 17 (see the advert on 
page 18 for more detail).  There is the 
full listing of all the known events in 
Dates for Your Diary on page 4. If you 
have an event planned then please 
let us know as soon as possible. 
Contact details below. 

One of the challenges I set friends 
and colleagues this summer was to 
send me a photograph of a manhole 
cover in any of the places they are 
visiting. Well here are selection of 
this summer’s harvest. Thanks to 
Clive, Catherine and Ivan  for these 
from Greece, Spain and Japan. 

Enjoy this issue. 

Melvyn 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please 
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com                                                 
or for handwritten contributions to The Bulletin contact 
Sue Moody on 01377 275333. 

EVERY WEEK  
Monday Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at 
SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 
07984 657071 or www.ywcc.org.uk  

Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. 
£5.00 per session.   For more information contact Ted on 
01482 865353 or 07399 475129 

Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 
includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on 
01377 270220 

Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week 
block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  

 

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12noon at SRA 
Rotsea Lane 

Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430 
810002  

Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA 
Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and 
biscuits 

From November 3 every week — Friday Friends 11:00am-
3:00pm at Methodist Church Hall, Cranswick. Come along 
for a natter and a bite to eat  

NOVEMBER 
Friday 3 Friday Friends 11:00am-3:00pm at Methodist 
Church Hall, Come along for a natter and a bite to eat  
Monday 6 & 20 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside 
Hutton Cranswick Primary School 
Wednesday 8 Val’s Craft Night 7:00-9:00pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick £3.00 to include materials and a cuppa. (Ring Val  
to book a place 01377 270278) Come and have fun 
Saturday 11 Art Group 2:00-4:00pm at Methodist Church 
Hall. £3.00 bring your own materials. For information ring 
Madeleine 01377 271664 
Saturday 11 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at WI hall, 
Cranswick 
Tuesday 14 WI Meeting Soup & Paté 7:15pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick    Speaker – The Tickton Tarts, Yvonne & Julie   
Competition – Soup or Paté recipe 
Wednesday 15 Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at the Bowls 
Club, Cranswick 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 17 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking 
Required. Please contact 
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com or  
phone Frances on 07813717523 
Friday 17 Nearly New Sale 7:00-9:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom organised by Friends of Hutton Cranswick School 
(see advert for more details) Advert on Page 18 
Saturday 18 ‘Love Food, Hate Waste’ Cookery 
Demonstration 6:00pm at St Peter’s Church, Hutton (see 
advert on page 20 for more details) 
Wednesday 22 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick 
Saturday 25 Christmas Market 10:00am — 4:00pm at 
Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Saturday 25 Tony Skingle is ELVIS 7:30pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom. Tickets £20.00 to include light supper. Bring 
your own drinks. For information or tickets call  Janet  on 
270258, Lyn 270726 or Gill 256511 in aid of St Catherine’s 
Hospice 
Monday 27 November Christmas Tree  Light switch on : The 
Green ( see advert for detail Page 9) 
Tuesday 28 Book Club 7:15pm at The White Horse, 
Cranswick (front room on the left as you go through the 
main door).  Ad on Page  11 

FUTURE DATES  
Friday 1 December Christmas Tea at Independent Mobility. 
See advert on Page 8 

Sunday 3 December Churches Together : Advent and 
Shoebox Service  See advert on Page 17 
Friday 8 December Christmas Bingo (eyes down 7:00pm) 
at Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Monday 11 December Yorkshire Wolds Community 
Choir Christmas Singing at The White Horse, Cranswick 
Saturday 16 December Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) at 
WI Hall Cranswick 
Wednesday 20 December Pantomime ‘The Three 
Musketeers’ at Foreman’s Car Showroom. Ad on Page 23 
Thursday 21 December Santa’s Grotto, starting at 4.00 
p.m. Tickets £2.00 – more details in the next Bulletin. 
Saturday 20 January 2024 Burns Night Celebration in aid 
of St Peter’s Church 
Saturday 15 June 2024 Summerfest at SRA Rotsea Lane 
Saturday 27 July 2024 Village Show on The Green  

mailto:HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com
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Yorkshire in Bloom Competition 2023 
As you may already know, Hutton Cranswick had a  very successful day 

 at the Yorkshire in Bloom Award Ceremony on 28th September in 
Tadcaster.  

We are delighted to list the results below: 

Hutton Cranswick Village  Gold 

Hutton Cranswick School  Gold 

James White Butchers   Gold 

Paul Harrison Cars   Gold 

White Horse Inn    Silver Gilt 

SPAR      Silver Gilt 

Farm Shop     Silver Gilt 
The five businesses also received the Discretionary Yorkshire Rose Award for being the best 
commercial entries supporting the community. In addition, Melvyn and Heather Teare were 
awarded a Community Champion Award for their efforts in supporting Village in Bloom. 

Future plans 

As you can imagine, the In Bloom Team is feeling pretty pleased with itself. However, the work 
doesn’t stop here. It goes on as we prepare the containers and ground beds for autumn and 
winter. If you have any ideas about how we could improve some  areas in the village,  and you 
have some spare time and would like to give us a hand, again contact  Gina or Heather to 
discuss. 

 For more information on Village in Bloom please contact: 
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 270173 or 
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com or on 270187 



6 

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  

WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Rev'd Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592  

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

Hello, 
November, and the clocks have 
gone back, and winter is here.  It 
seems to me that November is a 
month when the nation 
remembers; but who do they remember?  
 

The month starts on the first day of 
November with All Saints’ Day. A day when 
we remember the Saints of old. Perhaps 
the best place to begin is with our own 
patron saint, Saint George. King Edward 3rd 
chose St George as the country’s patron 
saint as he was admired for his bravery in 
the face of terrible suffering. Other patron 
saints are St. Andrew, St Patrick and St 
David. 
 

All Souls Day is celebrated on the second 
day of November and is a day for 
remembering and praying for our loved 
ones who have died. They may not be with 
us anymore, but their memories live on.  
 

Then on the 11th day of the 11th month 
(November) at 11 o’clock in the morning 
the nation comes to a halt to remember the 
bravery and courage of all those who lost 
their lives in World War One (WW1) and 
World War Two (WW2), and in all 
subsequent wars. Remembrance Day has 
taken place since 1919, marking the end of 
WW1, with Armistice Day.  Over a hundred 
years ago a war began that was the biggest 
the world had ever seen. Millions of 
soldiers had to go and fight for their 
country to keep their country and family 
safe. Many, many soldiers died. It is these 
soldiers we remember, as well as soldiers 
from other wars, WW2, Falklands, Iraq and 

many more. These men and women were 
not trained soldiers, but ordinary people, 
they were brothers and sisters, sons and 
daughters, fathers and mothers. 
 

Why is Remembrance Day so important? It 
teaches us the significance of history and 
the importance of cherishing peace. It 
educates, inspires, and fosters a sense of 
gratitude, empathy, and respect for those 
who served and continue to serve. It’s a 
‘thank you’ to those who protect us, help 
us, and put others ahead of themselves.  
 

So, as the nation remembers, who do you 
think about and remember? There are so 
many heroes, and all deserve mention; but 
for now, did you know that there were 626 
Victoria Crosses awarded during WW1, and 
181 awarded in WW2. Awards given for 
bravery and outstanding service. The most 
recent was awarded to Lance Corporal 
Joshua Leakey of the 1st Battalion of the 
Parachute Regiment following action in 
Afghanistan in 2013. 
 

However, medals were not just awarded to 
human heroes, there are many animals too. 
Look at G I Joe, the carrier pigeon credited 
with making the most outstanding flight in 
WW2. By flying 20 miles in 20 minutes, he 
saved the lives of the people of Calvi 
Vecchia in Italy and the British troops of the 
56th Infantry Division. The unit had been 
unable to transmit a message via radio to 

call off a planned American air raid 
and G I Joe was dispatched as a last 
resort.  His message arrived just in 
time to save the lives of at least 100 
Allied Soldiers from being bombed.  

 

And who can forget Warrior, the horse that 
was awarded the Dickin Medal in 
recognition of his bravery and service in 
WW1. A young horse thrust into the 
brutality of the First World War; who was 
dug out of the mud at Passchendaele; 
trapped under burning beams in his stable; 
who sustained several injuries, but who 
survived the gunfire during many charges at 
the enemy at the Battle of the Somme. 
Warrior was an inspiration to soldiers and 
an example of resilience and strength. 
Warrior arrived on the Western Front on 
11th August 1914 and remained there 
throughout the war. He returned home in 
1918 to freedom and lived to be 33 years 
old. 
 

So let us stand together as we remember 
the courage and bravery of those who gave 
their lives and remember the Kohima 
epitaph ‘When you go home, tell them of 
us, and say, “For your tomorrow, we gave 
our today.”’ 
 

Take care, enjoy the month of November. 
 

Love Trish 

“They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old:  
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.  

We will remember them.” 
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

Hutton Cranswick 
Methodist Church 
Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 
methodistpastorjohn@gmail.com 

Remembrance Service 

A service of Remembrance will be held on the 

Green beside the war memorial at 12:15 on Sunday 

12th November.   This will be led by Pastor John 

Gleaves, with contributions from both churches and 

local organisations. 

 All are welcome. 

Remembrance Prayer Tree 
A Remembrance Prayer Tree will be outside the 
Methodist Church from Sunday 5th November for 
anyone who wishes to 
remember a loved one.  
Please write their name 
on a poppy from the box 
and hang it on the tree. 

A friend I made when I was sixteen, recently died of cancer. When 
he was first diagnosed with a brain tumour he got in touch with 
me via Facebook. We had lost touch and not spoken for nearly 
forty years. It was good to see him again, reminisce about old 
times and rekindle our friendship over the next seven years.  

What would we change about our lives if we knew that we only 
had months to live? Some people start a bucket list of things they 
have always wanted to do but have never got around to doing 
them. To my knowledge Danny never made such a list. However, 
when I attended his funeral I realised that there were several 
other old friends around that he had lost touch with and had 
contacted again. Is there someone that you would like to get in 
touch with again?  

Proverbs 18:24 says “Friends come and friends go, but a true 
friend sticks by you like a family”.  

Dear God, 

Thank you for the gift of friendship and for those relationships that 
we treasure. Thank you that they have brought joy into our lives 
and have stood by us through difficult times. Help us to restore 
those friendships that have lapsed and heal those relationships 
that are broken.  

In Jesus name Amen.  

Pastor John.  
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The Forbidden Door 

Once, there was a girl called Bony and she loved horse 

riding. One day, she walked over to her horse Magic 

but, out of the corner of her eye she saw a tiny door 

and looked closer Whoosh, bang she and her horse 

were tiny. Bony and Magic were small enough to go 

through the door so that is what they did. Bony 

mounted Magic and through the door they went. It was 

very dark. The door took them to the forbidden forest 

from Harry Potter  They trotted on through the forest. 

Eventually, they saw some half horse men. Bony said 

“Hi how are you” The half horse men whispered for a 

minute or two. Then they said, “We aren’t good Lord 

Voldemort is in the forest. He is sucking the blood out of 

the unicorns. Get out of here.” Bony did what she was 

told. She cantered out of the forest. She came to 

Hagrids hut. Hagrid said “You are safe here Voldemort 

doesn’t go any closer to dumbledore. Who is this fine 

looking horse.”  Bony said “This is Magic my horse.” 

Hagrid sent Bony to Dumbledore’s office. Bony went 

and Dumbledore explained “You are welcome here any 

time.” 

Bony and Magic went on a track on the school grounds 

and bumped into Harry, Ron and Hermione. Harry said 

“You must be Bony and Magic. Dumbledore told us lots 

about you.” “Bye.” “Bye.”    

By Olivia G     

Stories by Year 4 Pupils 

To Door of the War 

One sunny morning, Frankie was going to the 

woods. Frankie loved the war. He was pretending 

to be a soldier in the trenches, when all of a 

sudden a door appeared behind him. Frankie 

wondered what was in it so with a deep breath he 

stood forward and opened it, Quick as a dash he 

was gone. As soon as he left the door he heard 

gunshots around him. Then Frankie heard a voice 

“Quick get down, low on the ground.” Said the 

voice “Who are you” added Frankie. “I am a 

soldier you are in World War 2 here put this gear 

on” replied the soldier. Frankie and the soldier 

walked on for a while. Then Frankie asked “What 

is your name?” He said “My name is William but 

call me Will for short, what’s yours?” asked Will. 

“My name is Frankie please can I have a 

weapon?” said Frankie. “Okay here have this glock 

E but use the bullets wisely walk slowly he said. 

After an hour they saw their first enemy “quick 

get him dead shoot him ” said Will. BAMM  It was 

a long lasting explosion. “Nice shoot” … 

By Kasper 

As he approached the futuristic, enchanted 

door he felt as though the air was becoming 

finer. Suddenly the door began to glow as 

James touched the door it felt cold almost 

artic. James noticed a sword on the floor as 

he picked it up James felt as though there 

was a magnetic force pulling him towards it 

as he stepped in he was amazed at the 

sight. He was in a forest obsian purple trees 

glowed in the charcoal black night.   

By Ella                                                                                              
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The Little Book Emporium 

31 Market Pl, Driffield YO25 6AR, UK 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/
the_little_book_emporium_driffield 

Well, the weather has 
been a bit cool and wet so 
a good time to get out a 
book (or two).  

The Snow Child was 
discussed at our meeting 
on 26th September.....a lovely magical story that scored 9 
out of 10. We also had a new member join us at that 
meeting.  

The meeting on 24th October will discuss Three Things 
about Elsie by Joanna Cannon and I will report on it next 
time.  

The book chosen for 28th November is 
The Strange Adventures of H by Sarah 
Burton...my copy already ordered and 
picked from The Little Book Emporium 
in Driffield....great service from Donna 
and Darryl.  

Come and join us...you will 

 be most welcome.  

Tuesday November 28  at 7.15pm in the 
White Horse Inn. 

Our meeting on 10th October 
was very well attended. 

The President thanked everyone 
for coming and mentioned the 
committee meeting the week 
before...the main items were a 
Facebook page, list of members’ 
birthdays, trustees for the hall 

and the wheelchair ramp. Volunteers were requested for the 
next bingo sessions and cake stalls at the monthly market at 
Foreman's.   

The President introduced Michelle and Alan  who gave an 
amazing talk titled "a glimpse of Edwardian Life" based on 
information from the Hull Lady magazine that was first 
published in 1901. Unfortunately, the person giving the talk 
about Burton Constable Hall was poorly and unable to attend. 

While everyone was enjoying tea/coffee and cake, the President 
confirmed that the Facebook page was now up and running, 
gave a reminder of WI International events and that the trip to 
Harlow Carr was to be arranged for next spring. The suggestion 
box had been a success and people were encouraged to put 
ideas in. The Xmas event was discussed and a list left for people 
to sign if they wished to come. 

Events in November: 

   Val's Craft evening 8th, Pig Bingo 11th  , 

   Xmas Market 25th at Foreman’s Showroom  

Please do come along to any of our events, you would be more 
than welcome.  Just approach any of our members at one of the 
events for more information. 

What a fantastic turnout for 
Yorkshire Wolds Community 
Choir's 12th Anniversary Concert 
and what a fabulous sum of 
money we raised for Driffield & 
Wolds Foodbank - £1240 to be 
precise.  
I am so grateful to everyone who attended, to Janet Foreman 
for allowing us to use Foreman's Garage and to the choir 
members who have worked so hard to put on such an inspiring, 
uplifting & fun evening of entertainment.  

My thoughts are already 
turning to our 13th 
Anniversary Concert which 
will be on Saturday 21st 
September when we will be 
raising funds for Dove 
House Hospice.  So please 

either pop that date in your diary with a view to coming along 
to support the event or why not come along to rehearsals and 
see if you enjoy singing with us?  
Before then however, we will now be putting together an 
evening of Christmas Cheer for our annual Christmas Singing 
event at the White Horse on Monday 11th December starting at 
7:30pm. This year we will be raising funds for Wolds Hedgehog 
Rescue so please dig out your Christmas jumpers and come and 
join us for a glass of mulled wine, a mince pie and lots of fun  
In Harmony 
Fiona 
www.fionabone.co.uk 
 

https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
https://uk.bookshop.org/shop/the_little_book_emporium_driffield
http://www.fionabone.co.uk/
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
DRAFT 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 27th September, 2023. 
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm. 

 
Present:  Councillors: Alderton, Bucknall, Jones, Kelly, Richardson, Sibley-Calder, Swan, Teare, Thompson (in the Chair).  Ward Council-
lor: Dewhirst. Parishioners: Two. The Clerk recorded the minutes. 
A Minute’s Silence was held in memory of Norman Smith, a former long serving Parish Councillor. 
 
23/201 Apologies: Councillors: Ingham, Poolford, Mrs Simpson.  
 
23/202 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: – 
Cllr Bucknall – item 9(a) Minute 23/209(a) – Non-Pecuniary – Neighbour of Applicant. 
 
23/203 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 26th July, 2023, be approved and signed as a 
correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson). 
 
23/204 Public Participation – The resident that made the request for the provision of a basketball post and net on The Green spoke in 
support of the proposal and clarified questions raised by councillors. 
 
23/205 Financial Monitoring: -  
2023-24 Budget – Months 5 and 6 positions were noted. 
The Bank Reconciliation at August, 2023 was £112,076.79. 
The Bank Reconciliation at September, 2023 was £108,751.31, which was verified and signed by Cllr Teare, being a member other than 

the Chairman and cheque signatory. 
The Clerk had provided financial information to use as a basis for formulating the next 3-year budget. Draft  
budgets would be presented to the next meeting. 
A claim of £1,250.41 to recover VAT incurred for the period 01/04/2023 to 30/09/2023 was noted. 
An update of the Periodical Receipts Register was noted. 
 
23/206 Community Governance Review – East Riding of Yorkshire Council was undertaking a community governance review of all 
parish areas. The review considered whether parish councils should be created, dissolved or altered (this could be in relation to the 
boundaries of a parish, the number of councillors on a parish council or the name of the parish). The draft recommendation for Hutton 
Cranswick Parish Council was to reduce the parish councillors from 13 down to 10. It was Resolved that, as a growing village with in-
creasing activity and the potential of significant changes in the near future, the recommendation to reduce its number of councillors to 
10 was not supported and the membership of the Council should remain at 13 parish councillors (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded 
Cllr Sibley-Calder). 
 
23/207 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ending 31st March, 2023 – The external auditor had certi-
fied the Annual Return. Based on the review of Sections 1 and 2, the opinion of the auditor was that the information was in accordance 
with Proper Practices and no other matters had come to the auditor’s attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and 
regulatory requirements had not been met. The Notice of audited accounts had been published on the 31st July, 2023. A timetable for 
the 2023-24 AGAR was noted.  
 
The external auditor had emphasised a change within the Practitioners’ Guide 2023 which was mandatory for the 2023/24 period. Par-
agraph 1.26 related to the requirements in relation to Assertion 3 and stated ‘Email management - every authority should have an 
email account that belongs to the council and to which the council has access – this ideally would be a .gov.uk or .org.uk address, or 
could be an address linked to the council website.’ In order to answer yes to Assertion 3 in the 2023/24 Annual Governance Statement, 
a local authority should ensure that it had an email address that complied with this requirement and if it does not already, it should do 
so urgently. 
 
23/208 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:      
(a) 23/02014/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Crown reduce 1 no. Horse Chestnut tree by approx. 4-5 metres to remove 
outside limbs to rebalance, reduce weight and increase safety at Cranswick Green Amenity Land, The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East 
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU- Tree Works in Conservation Area – Raised No Objections. 
(b) 23/01642/PLF: Erection of a dwelling and detached double garage (replacement house type on Plot 9, following planning permis-
sion 18/00455/PLF) at Land and Buildings, Rear of 99 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire - Full Planning Permission 
– Approved 15 Conditions. 
(c) 22/04058/VAR: Variation of Condition 6 (approved plans) of planning permission 17/03306/PLF (Retention and change of use of 
temporary building, used as home office to holiday accommodation, including alterations and installation of flue), to allow the use of a 
shallow pitched roof rather than a flat roof at 95 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Variation of Con-
dition 6 – Application Withdrawn. 
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23/209 Planning Applications:  
(a) 23/02001/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to front and side and installation of two roof lights; construction of two dormer 
windows and installation of roof lights to front; three dormer windows and one roof light to rear, to allow loft conversion and erection 
of single storey extension to existing garage at Moat Lodge, 24 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – 
Full Planning Permission. No objection Raised. 
(b) 23/02074/PLF: Erection of a building and construction of car parks and service area for use for the repair and maintenance of 
coaches, buses and commercial vehicles with a PSV operating centre and an authorised test facility for commercial vehicles, including 
installation of fuel pumps, erection of 2m high palisade fencing and gates and excavation of surface water balancing pond at Land 
North West of The Tower, Cranswick Industrial Estate, Beverley Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QE – Full Plan-
ning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).   
(c) 23/02250/CLP: Certificate of Lawfulness for the proposed erection of a single storey extension to rear at 31 Williamsfield Road, 
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9BH – Certificate of Lawful Development (e-mailed to Cllrs 22/08/2023). No Objection 
Raised. 
 
23/210 Representatives reports: - 
 
(a) In Bloom – The outcome of the Yorkshire In Bloom Awards Ceremony was to be reported to the next meeting. 
 
(b) SRA – The outdoor facilities continued to be well used with regular events held for archery, tennis, drones, cricket and football, as 
well as hosting several larger events. Indoor activities included keep fit, yoga and table tennis. The community events generated funds 
used towards the new building project and the running cost of the grounds and club house. The Committee had a vacancy for the 
British Sign Language signer.  An update on the SRA New Build reported a fully costed business plan was to be drawn up. The SRA New 
Build sub-committee was meeting in October to consider its next steps.  
In June, 2024, the SRA would be holding an event to mark the 80th Anniversary of the D-Day landings. 
 
(c) Pond – The annual clearing of the pond was to be undertaken in the next few months, to include removal of weed, attention to bull-
rushes and to vegetation around the island. Cllr Sibley-Calder was to arrange installing the festive lighting and the Christmas Nativity on 
the island. Cllr Sibley-Calder reported the refurbishment of the BT Box was progressing. The roof of the Box had been more challenging 
than anticipated. 
 
(d) Village Show – A full a report on the 2023 Show was to be reported to the next meeting. 
 
23/211 Parish Councillor Vacancy – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had confirmed the vacancy can be filled by co-option.  
 
23/212 Basketball post and net on The Green – Resolved – To explore the implications of the initial and 
on-going costs, safety and security and the permissions that would be required to provide a basketball post and net in terms of (a) a 
temporary arrangement or (b) a more permanent arrangement by a further extension of the play area  
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alderton). 
 
23/213 Payments, August, 2023 - £2,094.42 
 

 
 
Resolved – To approve the payments as reported on the 22nd August, 2023 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson). 
 
23/214 SRA Woodland – The Conservation Volunteers had visited the site to carry out maintenance and reported that 98% of the 
young saplings had survived with good growth. It was Resolved – Not to replace the 2% of trees that did not survive (proposed Cllr 
Thompson/seconded Cllr Swan). 
 
23/215 Solar energy project proposed by ABEI Energy Ltd – Resolved – Not to take up the opportunity to release the garden and farm-
ing allotments off Beverley Road as part of a potential solar farm project (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Swan). 

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3936 PKF Littlejohn LLP

Limited assurance review of Annual Governance and Accountability Return 

for year ended 31/03/2023 420.00 84.00 504.00

3937 NetWise Uk Provide GOV.UK Domain and one mailbox 134.00 26.80 160.80

3938 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 03 and 17/07/2023 366.00 73.20 439.20

3939 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge (02/07/2023 to 01/08/2023) 17.12 0.86 17.98

3940 S.J Danby Ltd Removal of cantilever swing (23/189) 435.00 87.00 522.00

3941 S. Sanderson Clerk salary 450.44 0.00 450.44

Total 1822.56 271.86 2094.42
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23/216 Gatehouse Lake – Resolved – That the minutes of the Gatehouse Lake Committee held on the 8th March, 2022 be received 
(proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder). Feedback from the Gatehouse Lake Committee Meeting held on the 30th August, 
2023 was noted.    
 
23/217 Business Modernisation – Resolved – To set up .gov.uk email accounts for all councillors (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded 
Cllr Richardson).  
A proposal for new hardware and associated software was to be considered at the next meeting.  
 
23/218 Insurance Policy – Resolved – To renew the policy with Aviva Insurance, as recommended by Clear Insurance Management 
Ltd, at a cost of £991.03 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson). 
 
23/219 Council Website – Deferred to a future meeting. 
 
23/220 Play Area – The damaged zipline pendulum seat with chain and hose had been replaced. Ideas for the replacement for the 
basket swing was to be discussed at the next meeting. 
 
23/221 Trees on the Green – Resolved – To seek planning permission to crown lift the Beech tree (T17) located at the end of the 
hammerhead of Hobman Lane (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Teare).  
 
23/222 Allotments – Garden allotments: One plot remained vacant. Rent had been received from 9 of the 27 tenants. Farming allot-
ments: Beverley Road allotments: Negotiations on the SEGL2 Project were progressing. 
 
23/223 Measures to protect the Green – Recently there had been instances of cars parking on the Green from the Main Street to-
wards the School and off Main Street opposite the Spar. Also, vehicles had travelled from Southgate up the no through road at the 
back of the Green and had either continued across the Green onto Hobman Lane, or turned around on the Green back to Southgate . 
It was Resolved (a) to arrange for a no-through road sign to be installed at the start of the road that goes at the back of the Green, (b) 
in the short-term erect metal poles and hazard tape from Main Street up to the School (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Alder-
ton) and (c) explore the installation of bollards on the Green in the problem areas around Main Street (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded 
Cllr Richardson). 
 
No 2 The Green was for sale. The property was offered with ‘gravelled off street parking for two cars’. The Council had granted an 
easement to allow access for vehicles only and not to park on the drive. The Clerk was to clarify the position with the owner and es-
tate agent.  
 
23/224 Community Speed Watch Group – Cllr Richardson reported it was unlikely that a Group would be formed. 
 
23/225 Creation of a 'Quiet Lane' on the National Cycling Network between Driffield, Skerne and Hutton Cranswick – Resolved – 
Not to support the proposal. 
 
23/226 The Public Sector Deposit Fund – The Council had noted the Key Investor Information of the Fund. It was Resolved to submit 
an application and make an initial investment of £5000.00 in the Public Sector Deposit Fund operated by Churches, Charities and Local 
Authorities (CCLA) Investment Management Limited on the basis that: Dividends would be automatically reinvested; The account 
would be operated by any two of the authorised signatories; Cllrs Richardson; Mrs Simpson; Swan and Thompson would act as Direc-
tors; the Clerk would be the main contact; and instructions would be sent by e-mail (proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Teare). 
 
23/227 Payments, September, 2023 - £3,571.26 
 

 
 
Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton). 

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3942 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall  (Defibrillator Awareness Events  x 2 and PC Meeting) 60.00 0.00 60.00

3943 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens: 15/21/and 29/08/2023; Tidying allotments 651.00 130.20 781.20

3944 Opus Energy Pond - Electricity standing charge (02/08/2023 to 03/09/2023) 18.93 0.95 19.88

3945 Clear Insurance Management Ltd Insurance renewal: 01/10/2023 - 30/09/2024 (22/214) 991.03 0.00 991.03

3946 S.J. Danby Ltd Play area - repairs to Zipline 416.00 83.20 499.20

3947 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 561.82 22.23 584.05

3948 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/07/2023 - 05/10/2023 318.40 0.00 318.40

3949 S A Agricultural & Landscaping Flail hedge at Gatehouse Lake 200.00 40.00 240.00

3950 Business Stream Garden allotments - water charge: 17/06/2023 -16/09/2023 77.50 77.50

Total 3294.68 276.58 3571.26
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23/228 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: – £9.00 
 

 
 
Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Jones). 
 
23/229 Community Safety – Cllr Sibley-Calder reported that the two defibrillator awareness events had been successful and well 
attended. Flooding on Southgate: The Council noted a letter that a resident from Southgate had sent to neighbours giving background to 
the continuing problem with top water and sewage flooding onto properties on Southgate, the action the resident had taken to date, a 
request for neighbours to also raise concerns with Yorkshire Water and serious concerns that the matter would potentially become 
considerably worse if the new development proposed for land adjoining Southgate went ahead. The Council would contact Yorkshire 
Water and East Riding of Yorkshire Council to establish what course of action was planned to alleviate the problem.  
 
23/230 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: - 
a) Comments from a resident on the East Riding Plan and garden allotments. 
b) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) - Newsletter, July, 2023. 
c) Anti-social behaviour on Beech View. 
d) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – August, 2023. 
e) Community In Motion Active Bystandership, Leadership Training. 
f) ERNLLCA - Newsletter, August, 2023. 
g) North Yorkshire Council approval of planning application for National Grid’s proposed Scotland to England Green Link 2 (SEGL2)/

Eastern Green Link 2 (EGL2) project. 
h) ERNLLCA – Investment article. 
i) ERNLLCA – Training Events calendar. 
j) Levelling-up and Regeneration Bill: consultation on implementation of plan-making reforms – National Association of Local 

Councils Consultation on Local Plans. 
k) Emergency Temporary Traffic Regulation Order on Howl Lane, Hutton to repair communication pipe. 
l) East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s (ERYC) Holiday Activities and Food Grants Christmas & Annual Grant. 
m) Police – promotion of My Community Alert communication facility. 
n) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – September, 2023. 
o) D-Day 6th June, 2024 - 80th Anniversary Guide. 
p) ERNLLCA- Annual general Meeting 15th September, 2023. 
q) ERYC Communities and Environment Town and Parish Council Events in 2023/24. 
r) East Riding of Yorkshire Enhanced Bus Partnership - Annual Forum Event – 13th October, 2023. 
s) East Riding of Yorkshire and Kingston Upon Hull Joint Local Access Forum meeting 20th September, 2023. 
t) Temporary Traffic Regulation Order along Stockbridge Lane Track, Hutton Cranswick to allow provision of a new electricity 

connection for solar farm work. 
u) Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board - Annual Governance and Accountability Return year ended 31st March, 

2023 - Notice of Conclusion of Audit. 
v) Temporary Traffic Regulation Order at Howl Lane Level Crossing, Hutton (part of Howl Lane and Rotsea Lane) and 20 metres 

either side of the level crossing commencing 12th November 2023 - 23:00 hours until 13th November 2023 - 06:00 hours, to 
allow "annual level crossing teasing" work. 

w) East Riding of Yorkshire Council - Standards Committee - 
vacancies for two Parish Council representatives. 

x) The monthly inspection log of the Play Area. 
 

23/231 Bulletin – Topics for the November Edition would be 
required by the 16th October, 2023 (a) Parish Council Vacancy (Cllr 
Jones), (b) Gatehouse Lake (Cllr Teare) and (c) Protection of the 
Green/car parking (Cllr Sibley-Calder).  
 
23/232 Next Meeting – 25th October, 2023 at the WI Hall, Main 
Street, Cranswick.  
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.50 pm. 

Cheque 

No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total 

(including 

VAT

3951 Russell Thompson Expenses re Land Registry fee 9.00 9.00

Total 9.00 0.00 9.00
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 
Tel: 01377 270058 

E-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com 

Richard Alderton 

Tel: 271848 

Rich Bucknall 

Tel: 07711 288349  

Lynda Ingham 

Tel: 07432 558051 

Steve Jones 

Tel: 07950 253904 

Joanne Kelly 

Tel: 270737 

John Poolford 

Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 

Tel: 270248 

Ian Sibley-Calder 

Tel: 07770 632893 

Gina Simpson 

Tel: 270173 

Richard Swan 

Tel: 07711 623967 

Melvyn Teare MBE 

Tel: 270187 

Russell Thompson 

Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday 22 
November starting at 7.00pm. The meeting will be 
in the WI Hall. Details will be published on the 
village notice boards and website at least 3 days in 
advance of the meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early in the 
agenda, the public and councillors may ask 
questions or make statements (limited to 3 
minutes per person). For further information 
please contact the Parish Clerk. 

Allotments: These are situated on Beverley Road. 
To rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th of an 
acre for £15  each year, then please fill in an 
application form and send it to the Parish Clerk. An 
application form is available on the council’s 
website. When a plot becomes available you will be 
contacted. Thank you. 

Vacancy for a councillor 
We currently have a vacancy for a councillor for the Hutton 
Cranswick parish and as one of the newest parish councillors 
I have been asked to write a few words about what you can 
expect if you apply.  
Pretty much anyone over the age of 18 who lives or works 
within the parish is entitled to apply to be a councillor. 
Whether you have an interest in a specific area of village life 
such as Village In Bloom or Gatehouse Lake or even if you 
would just like to be part of making decisions for the future 
of the village we welcome you.  
During our monthly meetings we discuss anything from 
whether a litter bin should be re-positioned to the impact 
large infrastructure projects such as SEGL 2 would have on 
our local area. There is also an after meeting gathering in 
the White Horse if that is more persuasive   
If you would like to know more then contact our clerk Steve 
Sanderson or catch any of the other councillors when you 
see them out and about in the village. 

Steve Jones 

Gatehouse Lake 
Situated on the southern boundary of the SRA Playing Field 
is the Parish Council owned Gatehouse Lake. This excellent 
fishing pond and facilities is cared for by an angling club of 
some 50 members.  The club works with the Parish Council 
to create  and deliver a strategy for managing the Lake.  
There have been significan timprovements to this facility 
over the last five years. 
During the last year there have been improvements to six of 
the fishing pegs. Further work is planned for the other 12 
pegs with funding from the Environment Agency.  
The Club has an Oxygen meter and are monitoring O2 levels 
at various strategic points around the Lake. The UK suffered 
some extreme temperatures during last Summer and, initial 
monitoring indicated that O2 levels at the car park end of 
the Lake, near the disabled platform, were very low.  An 
aerator had been manufactured and in conjunction with a 
newly purchased pump, the water had been aerated 
resulting in an immediate improvement been recorded in 
O2 levels. 
You can walk around the lake and there is a hide for 
birdwatching.  
MRT 
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New members always welcome 

Social Bowling on Friday afternoon 

See website for more information 

https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club 

Or telephone Colin on  01377 270621 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club 

At rear of White Horse Inn, Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QN 

This half term Beavers and 

Cubs have been collecting 

and adulterating conkers 

for a good old fashioned 

game with them. They've 

played against each other and parents. Beavers and Cubs have 

also gone back to basics this half term learning fire lighting and 

backwoods cooking skills. Using a fire steel we've taught this great 

life skill to everyone from 6 to 10  So far they've toasted 

marshmallows, cooked dough twists, made campfire cones, and 

made a hot drink. By the time you read this they will have 

hopefully worked up to more adventurous things such as pitta or 

tortilla pizzas. 

Scouts have been brushing up on their map reading and 

navigation skills ready for planning some walks. They have also 

taken on the £7 challenge (it used to be £5, but with inflation its 

had to go up too ). Here they planned, shopped, prepared and 

cooked a meal for a group of around four. 

Finally we'd like to say a big thank you to Premier Modular from 

Brandesburton Industrial Estate for a donation of folding tables. 

These will be used when we do camps and events away from the 

hall where we need portable robust tables  

For places after half term or to join our 
waiting list get in touch on 
cranswickscouts@gmail.com. Beavers is 
for 6-8 year old, Cubs 8-10.5 year olds 
and Scouts 10.5-14 year olds: all sections 
are open to both boys and girls. 

Bingo 
Wednesday 15 November  

Eyes down 7.30pm,  

Doors open 7.00pm 

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club  
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Volunteers from the Scunthorpe 
Unit during their roadshow in June.  

Fields of Paws Secure Dog field for 

freedom runs in Hutton Cranswick 

Contact Richard 07737 831244 to 
book a private 45min session off 

lead for £6 for up to 3 dogs 

Walk above Huggate—Shirley Doughty 

This is one of my favourite walks. Park in the village 
car park. Head into the village walking past the Pub.  
 
Take your first right down the lane. Carry on this 
lane until it becomes a tree lined farm road. After 
about a Km, you will see two footpath signs. Take 
the one on your left hand alongside the hedge until 
you come to a gate. Go through the gate heading 
right until you see the poetry bench. Sit and take in 
the views. With the valley in front of you, take the 
path to your left for about 2 Km. The path will rise.  
 
Head alongside the hedge until you see a gate. Go 
through the gate. When you come to the road, take 
a left. Head onto the grass verge. You will see a 
footpath on your right and a farm on your left. Go 
along this footpath, keeping the farm on your left. 
This will bring you out onto a steep road.  
 
Go back into the village. Coffee and cake at Rachel’s 
Walnut Café or drinks for walkers at the pub. Total 
distance 5.8km / 3.6 miles under 2 hours. 

Tickets on sale at Foreman’s Showroom 

Contact Janet Freeman on 270258 
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